# 2021~2022 学年高三核心模拟卷(中)

## 英语(三)

### 注意事项:

圖

初

湘

K

 $\Xi$ 

華

图

- 1. 本卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。答题前,先将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在试题卷和答题卡上,并将准考证号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答:每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。写在试题 卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 3. 非选择题的作答:用签字笔直接答在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 4. 考试结束后,请将本试题卷和答题卡一并上交。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Why does the man refuse to buy salt for her mother?

A. He is cooking.

B. He is watching TV.

C. He is preparing for a test.

2. What does the man ask the woman to do?

A. Drive her car away.

B. Visit his parents.

C. Park near the red house.

3. How much does the woman want for the watch?

A. \$50.

B. \$150.

C. \$ 200.

4. What happened to the man?

A. He lost his money.

B. He was scolded by Marley.

C. He fell off his bike.

5. What can we know about Peter?

A. He is in poor health.

B. He is nine years old now.

C. He will have his 9th birthday.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How many days does the man work in a week?

A. Five.

B. Six.

C. Seven.

7. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At the airport.

B. In an office.

C. At a police station.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. Why did the woman miss the man's call last night?

A. She was repairing her phone.

B. She was talking on the phone.

C. She was busy learning to paint,

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



9. What will the woman do on Sunday afternoon?

A. Go to the dentist alone.

B. Play tennis with the man.

C. Visit London with Michael.

听第8段材料, 回答第10至12题。

10. What does the woman dislike about the red dress?

A. Its price.

B. Its color.

C. Its style.

11. For what does the woman need a new dress?

A. A pay raise.

B. A new job.

C. A party.

12. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Husband and wife.

B. Salesman and customer.

C, Colleagues.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What do the speakers agree to do this weekend?

A. See a film,

B. Barbecue at home.

C. Have a picnic.

14. What will the man do after finishing the report?

A. Cook some food,

B. Arrange a meeting.

C. Make a call to James.

15. How will the speakers go to the park?

A. By bus,

B. By taxi.

C. By bike.

16. Where will the man go first after work?

A. The bus station.

B. The supermarket.

C. The woman's school.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. When does the speaker's office hour start?

A. At 4:30 pm.

B. At 5:30 pm.

C. At 6:00 pm.

18. What is necessary for the course?

A. A dictionary.

B. A student's book.

C. A photocopy of the textbook.

19. What are the listeners required to do in class?

A. Use the cellphone.

B. Take notes carefully.

C. Answer questions actively.

20. What kind of person is the speaker as a teacher?

A. Strict.

B. Interesting.

C. Creative.

## 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

#### A

Despite its relatively small size, the capital city of Canada is home to a wide variety of public museums and galleries. Whether you've found yourself in Canada's capital on a particularly rainy day or you're looking for an afternoon activity to satisfy your family's curious minds, here are the best museums in Ottawa.

## National Gallery of Canada

The National Gallery of Canada is a must-visit for contemporary and fine art fans. The museum is home to the world's most comprehensive collection of Canadian art and is considered to be one of the largest art museums in North America in terms of exhibition space. Don't have time to explore the interior(内部) of the museum? It's still worth passing by the exterior, which is home to "Madam", a huge spider sculpture by French-American artist Louise Bourgeois.

#### Canadian Museum of Nature

Founded by the Geological Survey of Canada in 1856, this national natural history museum contains more than 14.6 million specimens(标本) within its permanent collection. The Canadian Museum of Nature is also a sponsor of various science research programs across the country and has taken part in various scientific projects worldwide including the China-Canada Dinosaur Project and other dinosaur-specific excavations.

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第2页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



#### Canada Agriculture and Food Museum

Curious about the history of food and farming in Canada? The Canada Agriculture and Food Museum explores all aspects of practical agriculture science in the country, from both past and present. The museum is set on a practicing "Central Experimental Farm" that includes a variety of farm animals, all of which guests can observe and interact with during their visit.

#### Canada Science and Technology Museum

The Canada Science and Technology Museum examines technology and science from a distinctly Canadian lens(視角)—from medical developments to wearable technology. The museum is also home to a children's creation zone with various kid-friendly activities as well as practical resources like a bottle-warming station for parents.

- 21. Which of the following participates in international scientific projects?
  - A. National Gallery of Canada.
  - B. Canadian Museum of Nature,
  - C. Canada Agriculture and Food Museum,
  - D. Canada Science and Technology Museum.
- 22. What can visitors do in the Canada Agriculture and Food Museum?

A. Cook delicious foreign food.

B. Appreciate animal sculptures.

C. Feed kids at a bottle-warming station,

D. Have interactive fun with farm animals.

- 23. What is special about the Canada Science and Technology Museum?
  - A. It has the largest exhibition space.

B. It introduces advances in medicine.

C. It organizes invention competitions.

D. It allows kids to see dinosaur specimens.

I

Over the course of the pandemic(流行病), the landscape of education has greatly changed, but that hasn't kept one brilliant girl whose dreams have never been earthbound from reaching for the stars.

While most pre-teens are facing the challenges of middle school, at age 12, Alena Analeigh has already earned her high school diploma and is set to attend Arizona State University via remote learning in May.

With a planned double major in astronomical science and chemistry, Alena's goal is to become a NASA engineer by the time she's 16, where she hopes to employ her extraordinary skills to build rovers (火星车) like the ones sent to Mars on missions.

"I'll be driving one of those future space mobiles by the time I graduate from college," she told ABC News. A distant goal, perhaps. But according to Alena's mother, Daphne, her daughter had already set her sights on a career with the space agency when she was a little girl. "She would always say, 'Mom, I'm going to work for NASA,'" Daphne told ABC News. "Then she would start saying, 'I'm going to be the youngest Black girl to ever work for NASA.'"

Alena's space journey began with her early interest in Lego building toys, from which she built complex models of everything from the Taj Mahal and the Disney castle to the Apollo 11 rover and a NASA rocket. While building Lego toys, she learned to bring her imaginations to completion. That is mainly what enables this talent to get closer and closer to her life goal, and her smart scientific mind has led Alena to be a sharp observer in other fields of life as well.

Alena sees the difference in STEM(short for science, technology, engineering and math) opportunities for women and people of color. She hopes to serve as an example to other girls—they shouldn't let the opinions of others keep them from going after their own dreams. "It doesn't matter what your age is or what you're planning to do," she told ABC News. "Go for it, dream and then achieve it."

【高三核心模拟卷(中),英语(三) 第3页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



24. How is Alena different from most pre-teens?

A. She attends high school via remote learning.

B. She is already qualified for higher education.

C. She has got the chance to set foot on Mars.

D. She teaches her friends to build rover models.

25. What does Alena's mother say about Alena's career goal?

A. It took root very early.

B. It sounds unrealistic.

C. It was once destroyed.

D. It proves challenging.

26. What can we learn about Alena from paragraph 5?

A. She has designed best-selling toys.

B. Her enthusiasm for Lego toys fades.

C. She likes traveling around the world.

D. Her interest prepares her for her life goal.

27. Which of the following can best describe Alena?

A. Popular and proud.

B. Caring and generous.

D. Intelligent and modest. C. Ambitious and inspiring.

C

Honda is developing an in-shoe navigation(导航) system to support the visually impaired(受损的) with walking. and it could be a game-changer.

The Ashirase is a navigation system consisting of a smartphone app and a three-dimensional device including a motion sensor, which is attached inside the shoe. Based on the route set with the app, the device vibrates(振动) to provide navigation. When the user should go straight, the vibrator positioned on the front part of the foot vibrates, and when the user is approaching a right or left turn, the vibrator on the right or left side vibrates to notify the user.

The navigation provided by Ashirase enables the user to understand the routes more easily, and thus the user does not have to be constantly mindful of the direction, which makes it possible for the user to walk more safely and with a more relaxed state of mind. Having navigation provided through vibration on the foot is also useful in that it does not bother the user's hand which is holding a walking stick, or ears used to listen to surrounding sounds.

Why is a company known for its automobiles getting involved in this area? Because it matters. In Japan alone, the number of people with visual impairment including low vision was estimated to be 1, 64 million as of 2007, and the number is forecast to increase to nearly 2 million by 2030.

With the concept of "navigation which enables safety and a relaxed state of mind for the visually impaired". Ashirase is being developed as a product which helps the visually impaired reach their destinations safely and have a more independent lifestyle.

Wataru Chino, a designer at Honda, said, "I am sure that we will face many challenges as we work toward the market launch of Ashirase; however, we're bound to overcome them to realize the freedom of mobility for visually impaired people. "

28. What does the underlined word "notify" in paragraph 2 probably mean?

A. Protect.

B. Assess.

C. Inform.

D. Stop.

29. What does paragraph 3 focus on concerning Ashirase?

A. Its benefits for its users.

B. Its working principles.

C. Its potential challenges.

D. Its future improvements.

30. Why does Honda choose to develop the navigation system?

A. Most Japanese people expect the company to do so.

B. The company has trouble developing new automobiles.

C. There is an increasing demand from the visually impaired.

D. The company determines to prevent more visual impairment.

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

图

种

湘

K

本

田

- 31. What do Wataru Chino's words suggest?
  - A. He is confident to make the system accessible.
  - B. He believes the system will earn much money.
  - C. He is worried about the future market potential.
  - D. He finds developing the system less challenging.

n

Litter may be an environmental hazard and eyesore—but for some animals, it provides a home. In a study of local rivers, researchers at the University of Nottingham in the UK have found more invertebrates(无脊椎动物) like insects living on litter than on rocks in water.

The researchers studied three local rivers: the River Leen, Black Brook and Saffron Brook, in Leicestershire and Nottinghamshire. They collected samples(试样) of 50 rocks and 50 pieces of litter from the riverbeds at each site and took them back to the lab for comparison.

There they washed them individually to look for macroinvertebrates and then measured the surface area of each item. They found that the surfaces of the litter were inhabited(居住) by a more diverse group of invertebrates than those found on rocks.

Plastic, metal, fabric, and masonry samples of litter had the highest diversity of inhabitants, while glass and rock were much less diverse than other types of materials. Flexible plastic, like plastic bags, had the most diverse animal communities, causing the researchers to guess that the plastic might be similar to the structure of plants found in water.

"There were five species on litter. Some of these species are normally found on plants in water, which suggests that flexible plastic might be mistaken as those plants," says lead author Hazel Wilson, a PhD student in the School of Geography at the University of Nottingham. "However, we need more investigation to work out for sure which characteristics of litter attract so many animals. This could help us discover methods and materials to replace the litter habitat with alternative and less damaging materials when we conduct river cleanups."

"While these invertebrates have found a use for plastic bags and other trash, that obviously doesn't mean that's a good reason to leave litter in the environment. Our findings highlight the poor environmental quality in some rivers and point to the need for supporting better biodiversity," says Wilson.

- 32. What did the researchers do for their study?
  - A. They cleaned macroinvertebrates carefully.
  - B. They threw various types of litter into rivers.
  - C. They searched the samples for invertebrates.
  - D. They measured the surfaces of invertebrates.
- 33. What is a finding of the study?
  - A. Litter is less attractive for invertebrates.
  - B. Litter can support greater biodiversity.
  - C. It's easy for animals to survive in rivers.
  - D. Flexible materials are ignored by animals.
- 34. What is Hazel Wilson's attitude towards leaving litter in rivers?
  - A. Generally disapproving.

B. Particularly ambiguous.

C. Basically uncaring.

D. Totally positive.

- 35. What is the best title for the text?
  - A. Litter Turns Out Beneficial to the Environment
  - B. River Animals Need a Cleaner Home to Survive
  - C. River Cleanups Shouldn't Include Litter Anymore
  - D. Litter Creates Habitat for Some Animals in Rivers

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第5页(共8页)】

宣方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



### 第二节 (共5小题:每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

To make a bright future happen. I believe you need to be committed and determined to take on the challenges of achieving greatness. 36 As you begin the journey, it is important to recognize that when your journey takes you by surprise you are likely to experience confusion and heartache. But by getting over all challenges, you'll be able to enjoy the journey as well as the destination.

1 started my journey to entrepreneurship(创业) with the motto "You are an entrepreneur". \_ I knew I had a strong desire to start my own business. I knew this journey would provide me with many chances to learn and grow.

When I first began my journey to entrepreneurship, I focused on mastering the basics of business, including marketing, branding, finance, and other areas of accounting and management. 38 Meanwhile, I felt a real connection to great minds that helped me move forward.

39 However, through my active involvement and participation in different real business cases, I learned how to improve my ability to communicate and market my business. The more practices I experienced, the more able I was to achieve greatness in my own business. And the bright future came at last.

My own experience has taught me that a bright future is not something that just happens. Instead, it is the result of unique achievements, good work, and the willingness to take on great challenges. As you begin your journey to a new challenge, you will develop a sense of self-confidence and purpose. This is a time for great change and a great chance to go after greatness. 40

- A. Success depends on the people who bring it into being.
- B. Besides. I began to explore ways to make the future happen.
- C. With that in my mind, I had confidence to begin my journey.
- D. There was something I couldn't understand through education.
- E. By creating greatness, you'll be able to enjoy a better future life.
- F. I knew I was building a foundation for starting my own business.
- G. This might mean leaving your comfortable life for an unfamiliar journey.

## 第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

My great-grandma is now 102. "Miss Martha", as she has become known at her senior home, has developed a reputation for being 41. I always enjoy 42 to her because she is full of caring 43 , willing to share life lessons.

One day when I went to visit my great-grandma, she sat in a chair and said to me, "Caleb. you must be 44 and stay alive to reach your goals. So, take care of your body and 45 or you'll never reach your biggest dreams." She knows a thing or two about goals: She still 46 to keep playing the piano for the weekly senior home singalong and to have "five more years".

My great-grandma 47 went to the Olympics, owned a business, or wrote a book. She said that her dreams were \_\_48\_\_: to have enough food to share, to be healthy and to survive challenges. As she leaned(倚靠) back, she proudly talked about her family members' 49: After fifteen years of countless surgeries, her daughter could 50 on her own and raise a family. Other family members competed in the Olympic games, ran their own businesses, or became a(n) 51 read by most people. Yet my great-grandina was particularly 52 of seeing her family serve others and try to make a 53. "You know, members of our family are 54 their goals, and that's enough for me," she said.

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



But I know she has also reached her own goals. Over the years, she has <u>55</u> choosing joy. She thinks that intentional <u>56</u> has kept her "from drowning(淹死) in the flood of personal tears" when she <u>57</u>, like when her husband was killed by a drunk driver.

"Sweetie, I <u>58</u> believe that you will also reach your goals and I will be proud of you," she said with a warm kiss on my cheek, " <u>59</u> trying to realize dreams, and you'll feel <u>60</u>."

41. A. greedy	B, careful	C. grateful	D. talkative
42. A. attending	B. apologizing	C. listening	D. objecting
43. A. honesty	B. wisdom	C. curiosity	D. doubt
44. A. modest	B. beautiful	C. healthy	D. talented
45. A. spirit	B. future	C. family	D. work
46, A. fails	B, aims	C. pretends	D. refuses
47. A. once	B, even	C. never	D. always
48. A. simple	B. complex	C. expensive	D. controversial
49. A. goals	B, changes	C. dreams	D. achievements
50. A. volunteer	B, live	C. hide	D. struggle
51. A. engineer	B. doctor	C. writer	D. athlete
52. A. proud	B. ashamed	C. afraid	D. free
53. A. reservation	B. decision	C. request	D. difference
54. A. adjusting	B, explaining	C, setting	D. reaching
55, A, given up	B. got away from	C, insisted on	D. lost sight of
56, A. optimism	B. praise	C. generosity	D. kindness
57. A. grew up	B. broke down	C. took off	D. went away
58, A, casually	B. temporarily	C. barely	D. firmly
59. A. Keep	B, Avoid	C. Admit	D. Imagine
60. A. tested	B. blessed	C. challenged	D. hurt

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Eco-anxiety refers to anxiety or worry about the ecological threats facing the earth. Eco-anxiety is not considered to be <u>61</u> mental health concern. Rather, it <u>62</u> (see) as a typical reaction to the growing awareness of the problems that can result from climate change and other global threats.

Anxiety is a normal human experience and most people experience anxiety to some degree. Eco-anxiety is one form 63 anxiety, but it is generally considered normal 64 (have) fears about the future of the world, 65 (especial) in light of more recent research revealing the damaging effects of climate change.

As with all types of anxiety, self-care can be an effective tool for <u>66</u> (manage) eco-anxiety. Self-care involves getting adequate rest, keeping a nutritious diet, and engaging in regular physical activity. Those experiencing eco-anxiety may also find it <u>67</u> (help) to take breaks from technology in order to pursue more nature-oriented and relaxing <u>68</u> (hobby) such as yoga and gardening.

Besides, spending time in nature and doing projects to improve the planet's outcome, to the extent of one's 69 (able) to help, may also provide significant benefit. Starting recycling projects in the home or community, learning how to compost or make worm gardens, and picking up trash in the neighborhood are also 70 can make a difference.

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语 言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

My uncle always goes to a second-hand shop. He don't look for anything in particular. He goes here just to have a look. At the entrance, two women ring up sales and put the items into plastic bags. At the back of the shop is a big room which another lady works. She sorts the new donations. At end of each day, she will bring it out to the main part of the shop. Everyone work at the shop is a volunteer. The only "payment" is that they have the chance to buy things before all the customer. Every time my uncle enters, and they will say hello for him warmly. He will also smile and say hello. The warmth in the shop is exact the reason why he enjoys visiting it,

## 第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分)

假定你是李华,你班将于下个月举办元旦晚会,但是你班的交换生 Jack 最近因生病请假了。请你写 封邮件将此事告知他并询问他是否能表演节目。内容包括:

- 1. 告知元旦晚会事宜;
- 2. 询问他是否表演节目;
- 3. 表达祝愿和期望。

注意:1.	词数	100万	771;
(主,是:: 1	MIXX	1007	

	- Here	

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



## 参考答案

1~5 CACCB 6~10 BABBA 11~15 CACCA 16~20 BCBBA

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了加拿大的首都渥太华的四家博物馆。

- 21. B 细节理解题。根据 Canadian Museum of Nature 部分"... has taken part in various scientific projects worldwide including the China-Canada Dinosaur Project and other dinosaur-specific excavations,"可知, Canadian Museum of Nature 参与国际科研项目。
- 22. D 细节理解题。根据 Canada Agriculture and Food Museum 部分"The museum is set on a practicing 'Central Experimental Firm' that includes a variety of farm animals, all of which guests can observe and interact with during their visit,"可证,在 Limada: Agriculture and Food Museum,游客可以愉快地和农场里的动物互动。
- 電影 新音理解差 根據 Canada Science and Technology Museum 部分"... examines technology and science from a distanctly Canada Science (視角) Trom medical developments to wearable technology."可知, Canada Science and Technology Museum 的特点之 混合组体学发展

## 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。十二岁的黑人女孩 Alen. Analeigh 将几始在网上。习大学课程,她梦想大学毕业时可以为美国航天局工作,她也激励女性在科学等领域取得杰出放政

- 24. B 细节理解题。根据第二段的内容可知,与一些不满 15 岁的孩子不同的是,还 岁的 Mena 已经负得高中文凭并拥有了上大学的资格。
- 25. A 细节理解题。根据第四段"But according to Alena's mother, Daphne, her daughter had already set her sights on a career with the space agency when she was a little girl,"可知, Alena 很早之前就有了自己的职业目标。
- 26. D 推理判断题。根据第五段"Alena's space journey began with her early interest in Lego building toys, from which she built complex models of everything from the Taj Mahal and the Disney castle to the Apollo 11 rover and a NASA rocket. While building Lego toys, she learned to bring her imaginations to completion. That is mainly what enables this talent to get closer and closer to her life goal..."可推断, Alena 的兴趣爱好让她为自己的人生目标作了准备。
- 27. C 推理判断题。根据第三段"... Alena's goal is to become a NASA engineer by the time she's 16..."可推断, Alena 是有雄心的(ambitious); 根据最后一段"She hopes to serve as an example to other girls—they shouldn't let the opinions of others keep them from going after their own dreams. 'It doesn't matter what your age is or what you're planning to do,' she told ABC News. 'Go for it, dream and then achieve it.'"可推断, Alena 是鼓舞人心的(

【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 参考答案







#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了日本的本田公司为视障人士研制的内置于鞋子里的智能导航系统,该系统将极 大地改变他们的生活。

- 28. C 词义猜测题。根据画线词前"... the device vibrates(振动) to provide navigation. When the user should go straight, the vibrator positioned on the front part of the foot vibrates, and when the user is approaching a right or left turn, the vibrator on the right or left side vibrates to..."可知,该智能导航系统通过振动告知使用者方向。由此可推断,画线词的词义与 Inform 的意思最为接近。
- 29. A 段落大意题。通读第三段,尤其是"... which makes it possible for the user to walk more safely and with a more relaxed state of mind. Having navigation provided through vibration on the foot is also useful in that it does not bother the user's hand which is holding a walking stick, or ears used to listen to surrounding sounds."可知,第三段主要介绍了该智能导航系统的益处——它能让使用者的出行更安全并让他们心理放松,此外它还可以解放使用者的双手和耳朵。
- 30. C 细节理解题。根据第四段的内容可知,如今视障人士越来越多,市场对该智能导航系统有需求,因此丰田公司决定 开发一款这样的导航系统。
- 31. A 推理判断题。根据最后一段"'... however, we're bound to overcome them to realize the freedom of mobility for visually impaired people, '"可推断,Wataru Chino 对于将该智能导航系统推向市场这件事满怀信心。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。垃圾可能对环境有害,但对某些动物来说,垃圾可能就是它们的家。研究发现,垃圾为水里的一 些无脊椎动物提供了生长环境。然而这并不意味着我们应该将垃圾留在河里,这反而启发我们应该为生物多样性的发展 创造更好的环境。

- 32. C 细节理解题。根据第三段"There they washed them individually to look for macroinvertebrates..."可知,研究员们 清洗了试样,目的是为了找寻附着在试样上的无脊椎动物。
- 33. B 细节理解题。根据第四段"Plastic, metal, fabric, and masonry samples of litter had the highest diversity of indulation in while class and rock were much less diverse than other types of materials, "及第五段" 'However, we need us the mass that it is sure which characteristics of litter attract so many animals. "可知,研究发现,垃圾刨造的使有还定的引工力的企业。"
- 34.4. 化产业接近 IF 解散: 11" White have invertebrates have found a use for plastic bags and other trash, that obvious views in the second in the environment, "可推断, Hazel Wilson 对将垃圾留在河里这件事的态度"总体享是《认可信"
- 35. D 标题判断题。通读全文、正共是文章: Lift a configuration of a configuration of the manufacture of the configuration of the co

## 【答案与解析】

- 36. G 根据空前"To make a bright future happen, I believe you need to be committed and determined to take on the challenges of achieving greatness,"及空后"As you begin the journey..."可知,G 项"这可能意味着你要离开舒适的生活,开始一段陌生的旅程"符合。
- 37. C 根据空前"I started my journey to entrepreneurship(创业) with the motto 'You are an entrepreneur', "可知, C项 "心怀那条格言,我就有信心开始我的旅程"符合。
- 38. F 根据空前"I focused on mastering the basics of business, including marketing, branding, finance, and other areas of accounting and management, "及空后"Meanwhile, I felt a real connection to great minds that helped me move forward," 可知,F项"我知道我在为自己创业奠定基础"符合。
- 39. D 根据空后的内容,尤其是"However, through my active involvement and participation in different real business cases, I learned how to improve my ability to communicate and market my business, "可知,D项"有一些东西是无法通过教育理解的"符合。
- 40. E 根据空前的内容,尤其是"My own experience has taught me that a bright future is not something that just happens."及"This is a time for great change and a great chance to go after greatness,"可知,E项"通过创造伟大,你将 能够享受更好的未来生活"符合。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要介绍了曾祖母分享的关于实现人生目标或梦想的经验。

- 41. D 曾祖母是一个健谈的(talkative)人。
- 42. C "我"喜欢听(listening)她说话,因为她充满了关心他人的智慧(wisdom)。
- 43. B 见上题解析。
- 44. C "Caleb, 你必须健康(healthy)地活着才能实现你的目标。"
- 45. A "你要照顾好你的身体和精神(spirit)。"
- 46. B 她依然有自己的目标(aims)——在每周的老年之家演唱会上继续弹钢琴并再活五年。

## 【高三核心模拟卷(中)・英语(三) 参考答案

0 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 47. C "我"的曾祖母从来没有(never)参加过奥运会,没有做过生意,也没有写过一本书。
- 48. A 她说她的梦想很简单(simple)。
- 49. D 她向后倚靠,自豪地谈论她的家庭成员的成就(achievements)。
- 50. B 经过 15 年间无数次的手术,她的女儿终于可以独立生活(live)并且养活一家人了。
- 51.C 其他家庭成员参加过奥运会,经营自己的生意,或成为有许多读者的作家(writer)。
- 52. A 然而,"我"的曾祖母尤其感到骄傲的(proud)是看到她的家人为他人服务并努力给别人带去积极的影响(difference)。
- 53. D 见上题解析。
- 54. D "我的家庭成员正在达成(reaching)他们的目标,那对我来说已经足够了。"
- 55.C 多年来,她一直坚持(insisted on)选择快乐。
- 56. A 她认为她有意识地选择乐观(optimism)让她在失声痛哭(broke down)的时候不至于被自己的眼泪淹没。
- 57. B 见上题解析。
- 58. D "亲爱的,我坚定地(firmly)相信你也会达成自己的目标。"
- 59, A "继续(Keep)努力去实现自己的梦想,你会感到快乐的(blessed)。"
- 60. B 见上题解析。

#### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了生态焦虑及应对它的方法。

- 61, a 考查冠词。此处指"一种心理健康问题",故此处用不定冠词 a。
- 62. is seen 考查动词的时态和语态。此处是一般性介绍,用一般现在时,又因为动词 see 与主语 it 存在动宾关系,故此处 用一般现在时的被动语态。
- 63. of 考查介词。"one form of..."意为"一种形式的 .....", 为固定用法。
- :1. p. ja.v. 7. 方 世谓语动词。此处是"It is+形容词+to do sth"的句型,此句型中的 it 是形式主语,真正的主语是动词不
- 65/especially/ 考查同时程确。此处用电流心容词的副词修饰介词短语。
- 66. managing 专业主谢语勃制。此处别连启动运动方式作介词 for 的宾语。
- 67. helpful 考查同处转换。此法用哪治动战的距召回样点出孙定治
- 68. hobbies 考查名词复数。根据主义的 sachard your and contemp, 可知识处址用资价名词的复数。
- 69. ability 考查词形转换。根据空前的修饰词 to: \* 可允, 此处知识给予咨问的名词, 儿光音意"能力"。
- 70. what 考查名词性从句。分析句子结构可知,该空引导的另一个人由从约,从写就少主语,以下非事情, 代词 what。

#### 短文改错

My uncle always goes to a second-hand shop. He don't look for anything in particular. He was long uncle always goes to a second-hand shop. He don't look for anything in particular. He was long uncle always goes to a second-hand shop. He don't look for anything in particular. He was long uncle always goes to a second-hand shop. He don't look for anything in particular.

look. At the entrance, two women ring up sales and put the items into plastic bags. At the back of the shop is a big room
A或which another lady works. She sorts the new donations, At A end of each day, she will bring it out to the main in where the them

part of the shop. Everyone work at the shop is a volunteer. The only "payment" is that they have the chance to buy working

things before all the customer. Every time my uncle enters, and they will say hello for him warmly. He will also smile to

and say hello. The warmth in the shop is exact the reason why he enjoys visiting it.

exactly

#### 书面表达

One possible version:

#### Dear Jack.

How's everything going? I'm writing to tell you that our class is going to hold an evening party to welcome New Year next month.

To make the party interesting, the monitor expects some of our classmates to prepare some performances, such as singing, dancing and poetry recitation. As is known to the whole class, you have a sweet voice and enjoy singing English songs. I'm wondering if you are willing to sing a song at the party, which will surely amaze all the classmates.

I really hope that you are feeling better now and I'm looking forward to your return and your excellent performance at the party.

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



## 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号、zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830